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OPW 16713/88
Seafield Pier , Co. Clare

In compliance with the Boards directions I went to Co. Clare on Monday 7th inst to inspect Seafield Pier.

I informed Rev. Father Glynn of Kilmurry, & Mr. McGannon of Quilty of my proposed visit.

I drove out from Miltown Malbay to Seafield on Monday afternoon & inspected the pier at half-tide along with Mr McGannon and some fishermen and afterwards called on Father Glynn.

Next day I more carefully inspected the pier and approach thereto from the sea at dead low water and heard the views of the gentlemen we named and those of several fishermen who were there to meet me.

I attach an Ordnance Survey Map to illustrate the following description and report:

Seafield Pier juts out from the shore in an easterly direction and terminates at a point which is 18 inches above low water level of ordinary spring tides.

From the Pier head a graded channel has been cut through the rock in a northerly direction, a distance of about 400 ft. to low waterline level. The rock drops sheer into deep water at outer end of channel. 

The pier is a substantial piece of masonry, in good state of repair, but unfortunately it is high and dry and 400 feet away from the sea when the tide is full out.

There are over 30 fishermen at this place. They work entirely with canvas curraghs and are unable to stand by their nets in the open if there is a heavy sea running, and consequently often lose their nets.

They use curraghs because of their high draft in getting to and from the pier, but would gladly procure and work larger boats and remain with their nets if they had a reasonable depth of water in the channel leading up to the pier.

There are three things they desire and I state them in order of the importance in which the men view them;
1. deepen the existing channel by at least 3 feet.

2. Excavate a portion of the rock on the North-west side of the channel entrance. This rock worries them very much when endeavouring to make the narrow entrance of the channel with the wind blowing from the north-west.

3. Widen the channel by 40 feet.

I am confident the carrying out of these works will be of great benefit to these people, and now that I have seen the place I do not think there is any foundation for the fear that I once felt that the channel will silt up.

I estimate the cost of the works as follows:-

1. Deepening of Channel

£1800

2. Removal of rock at entrance

800

3. Widening of channel


£1000

Total




£3600
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